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Volvo Cars USA LLC and Volvo Cars Canada LTD on behalf of the Volvo Car Corporation has decided 
to launch Recall R10298: EX90 Headlamp Software on all model year 2025 EX90 vehicles.

Volvo Car Investigations has determined that the Low Power Controller (LPC) could send a request 
to perform a reference run to the headlamps, causing the headlamp shutters to temporarily close 
over the low/high beams.

As a result, loss of headlight illumination will reduce nighttime visibility and increase the risk of a 
crash.

To remedy concerned vehicles, Volvo Cars will perform a software upgrade on all affected EX90 
vehicles. 

Volvo Cars centrally has not received any reports alleging injuries, fatalities, or crashes related to this 
condition.

A total of 2,061 U.S. and 193 Canadian vehicles are affected by this recall.

The following part numbers apply:

Part Number Qty Failing Part Description

32425147 1 F Total Upgrade EX90


